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Dear Tom,
 
Further to my email dated 4 August 2022 I am now able to respond to your request for
information relating to correspondence between the Council and external parties in respect of the
proposed Chinese Embassy.
 
In your email received on 7 July 2022 you requested copies of “…all internal and external
correspondence regarding the proposed Chinese Embassy on Tasman St over the past five years.”
 
By way of some background I can advise that under the terms of an understanding reached by the
Governments of both New Zealand and the People’s Republic of China in 2015, in respect of the
construction of Embassy and Consulate premises, the Government of the People’s Republic of
China may seek a discretionary exemption to the requirement for building consent.
 
The requirements of a discretionary exemption is outlined in the Appendix to the attached letter,
dated 21 September 2016, from Celia Wade-Brown (then Mayor of Wellington) to the Chinese
Ambassador in New Zealand.
 
I can advise that as of today’s date, the Council has not received either an application for building
consent or a request for discretionary exemption in respect of the proposed Embassy.
 
Whilst some preliminary communication has occurred between the various parties in respect of
how the People’s Republic of China may progress the proposal, the Council has chosen to withhold
this information under section 7(2)(c)(i) of the Local Government Official Information and
Meetings Act 1987 in order to protect information which is subject to an obligation of confidence.
 
If you disagree with the decision to withhold the communications, you can apply in writing to the
Ombudsman to have the decision investigated and reviewed under section 27 (3) of the Local
Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987.
 
Kind regards,
Ian
 

Ian Hunter
Senior Advisor | Official Information Team | Wellington City Council
P 04 803 8315 
E ian.hunter@wcc.govt.nz | W Wellington.govt.nz 
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